Alabama State Board of Medical Examiners

Physician Assistant's Advisory Committee Meeting

Minutes

January 14, 2025

I. Call to Order

Dr. Gregory Ayers called to order the regular meeting of the Physician Assistant Advisory Committee at 4:02 p.m. on January 14, 2025, at the office of the Alabama Board of Medical Examiners in Birmingham, Alabama.

II. Roll Call

The following Advisory Committee members were present: Heather Neighbors, PA, Bellamy Davis, PA, Bonnie Minton, PA, Lauren Worley, PA, Joshua Smith, MD, Jay Suggs, MD, Ronald Roan, MD, and Gregory Ayers, MD

The following staff members were present: Kimie Buley, Suzanne Powell (Virtual), Sandi Kirkland, Tonya Vice (Virtual), Carla Kruger (Virtual), Karen Silas, Alicia Harrison, Jaime Friday, Hannah Paulk (Virtual), William Perkins (Virtual), and Wilson Hunter

III. Committee Minutes

Dr. Suggs motioned to approve the minutes from the Tuesday, October 15, 2024, meeting. Dr. Smith seconded the motion. Heather Neighbors, PA, Bonnie Minton, PA, Lauren Worley, PA, Joshua Smith, MD, Jay Suggs, MD, and Gregory Ayers, MD, voted in favor of the motion. Bellamy Davis, PA and Ronald Roan, MD were not present for the vote.

IV. New Business

a. Botulinum Toxin and Dermal Fillers for Cosmetics

On January 9, 2025, the Committee for the Study of the Delegation of Cosmetic Injectables to Non-Physicians met and discussed a protocol for the performance of cosmetic Botox injections by APPs.

The draft protocol was reviewed and discussed by the Advisory Committee. The comments from members of the Advisory Committee will be provided to the Committee for the Study of the Delegation of Cosmetic Injections to Non-Physicians at its next meeting.

The Advisory Committee recommended holding a special called meeting on March 4, 2025, to discuss updates from the Committee for the Study of the Delegation of Cosmetic Injections to

Non-Physicians. Therefore, the Advisory Committee will seek approval from the Board of Medical Examiners to hold a special called meeting on March 4, 2025.

b. Limited Protocol for Urgent Care

Dr. Roan motioned to recommend approval of the modifications to the currently approved Limited Protocol for Urgent Care. Dr. Smith seconded the motion. Heather Neighbors, PA, Bellamy Davis, PA, Bonnie Minton, PA, Lauren Worley, PA, Joshua Smith, MD, Jay Suggs, MD, Ronald Roan, MD and Gregory Ayers, MD voted in favor of the motion.

Adjournment

Dr. Gregory Ayers adjourned the meeting at 4:28 p.m.

Minutes submitted by: Kimie Buley, Director of Advanced Practice Providers

Minutes approved by: Dr. Gregory Ayers

Gregory Ayers, MD